

## HAILEY HALL SCHOOL

Believe | Strive | Achieve



5th of January 2022

Dear Parent / Carer,



We have all enjoyed having the pupils return from their Christmas break today and do hope you managed to find time to meet and celebrate the Christmas season with family and friends.



As you will be aware, there has been ongoing discussion regarding the Omicron Variant during the Christmas break, with the recent update from the Education Secretary, Nadhim Zahawi, regarding face coverings in schools.



Though our intention was to go ahead with onsite face to face meetings, we have had to recognise that facilitating our forthcoming Learning Review Evening at Hailey Hall School, in its standard format, is not possible.



As we do not wish to simply cancel the evening, all form tutors will be contacting their tutees' parents / carers during the week of Monday 10th of January 2022 to provide an overview of the whole school reports that staff have compiled.



These reports were posted out to parents / carers on Friday 17th of December 2021; additionally, they were also sent via email.



During the week of Monday 10th of January 2022 if the form tutor is unable to speak to you they will make further attempts if you miss their first call.



Having received your form tutor's phone call, if you have any unresolved subject queries regarding your son, please direct them to the subject teacher in question; they will then address any queries you may have. All staff email addresses can be located on our school website:



www.haileyhall.herts.sch.uk About us Staff



Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,



Mr Aldiss

**Deputy Headteacher - Curriculum Lead** 



Foundation The national body for nentoring and befriending

Headteacher: Mr P Delamaine BSc (Hons) Hailey Hall School, Hailey Lane, Hertford, SG13 7PB. Telephone: 01992 465208 FAX: 01992 460851

Email: admin@haileyhall.herts.sch.uk Website:www.haileyhall.herts.sch.uk

Patron: Billy Wingrove